

## SENATOR KATE LUNDY

SENATOR FOR THE AUSTRALIAN CAPITAL TERRITORY

Keith McDonald PO Box 397 FYSHWICK ACT 2609

Dear Mr McDonald eith

Thank you for taking the time to inform me of the successful completion of the Summer Festival of Bridge. It was a pleasure to once again be involved and be afforded the honour of opening the competition.

I am continually impressed by the Australian Bridge Federation's innovative efforts to expand the appeal of Bridge, particularly through facilities such as the ABF's mobile app and online streaming, along with the resources dedicated to assisting new players in familiarising themselves with the game.

As a proud representative of the Australian Capital Territory, I am tremendously thankful for the efforts of the ABF to promote Canberra and the broader Capital Region to interstate participants as an integral element of the appeal of the Summer Festival of Bridge.

Please pass on my congratulations to all your staff and volunteers involved in this year's Festival for their efforts. They are a credit to both your organisation and your sport.

Thank you for again extending the opportunity to continue as the Patron of the Summer Festival of Bridge, a role I would delight to continue in.

Your sincerely

Kate Lundy